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FADE IN

EXT. MOTHER EARTH - PRESENT

The EARTH, our once blue planet, spins on its axis, forever 
trapped in the cosmic grip of our once bright and prosperous 
star. 

And unlike the blue planet we would usually call home, this 
Earth is dark and melancholic. Its waters are black and its 
dry lands are burnt orange. 

There is no Sun to guide it. Instead, a BLACK HOLE looms in 
its place, leaving the Earth in a state of darkness. 

Our civilization, Mankind, has now lit the surface of our 
planet with artificial light from down below. Its cities 
shine bright within the void of space, as if trying to send 
a message to the universe beyond; as if they were trying to 
cry out and scream the words, 'Help us!'

For the black hole is merciless!

It appears ten times the size of our sun and, like a yo-yo 
on a string, the Earth is spinning right towards it.

As we start to approach the surface of the Earth, gliding 
down towards and through the clouds, faint ambience can be 
heard echoing out from a city below. It's the sound of 
instrumental music - enchanting, mystical and cosmic.

But amidst the harmonies are also interlaced screams. And 
the closer we get to the surface, downwards towards the once 
roaring city of Los Angeles, the louder the discomfort among 
its residents becomes. 

The shadows of people of every creed and colour pass by the 
skyscrapers like thunderbolts, running for their lives in 
the wake of impending disaster. Traffic is manic in every 
direction and the vehicles that aren't blocked at every 
corner are speeding at least four times over the limit. In 
the dead of night, Los Angeles appears to be in complete 
chaos.   

Now at about a hundred feet above the city, a MAN appears to 
be lying flat on a patch of grass atop a hill. He appears to 
be about three hundred yards away from the city, overlooking 
the highest peak of the tallest skyscraper... We move down 
towards him.

EXT. LOS ANGELES, HILLTOP - CONTINUOUS
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The man appears to be wearing headphones, is between twenty 
and twenty five and sports an attire of entirely black 
leather. He also carries with him a very emo-vibe with his 
matted, swept black hair and long overcoat. 

His choice of music, ironically, is anything but emo. In 
fact, it's actually quite beautiful. The harmonies that ring 
in his ears are made up of long, consistent pitches and deep 
overarching ambience.      

He gazes up at the giant black hole in the sky, nervously.   
He stares at it with weary anticipation, watching as the 
deep void of space moves closer and closer. He reaches for 
the volume setting on his headset, turning up the music. His 
lips begin to quiver. 

The contrast between light and dark is monumental; the event 
horizon gleams like a gem, while the hole itself drains all 
colour and life away. The black hole appears as a series of 
glowing white disks surrounding a dark, empty void.       
Each disk is made up of concentrated space-time; clusters of 
stars appearing as if smashed together. It almost looks like 
you were glaring at space through distorted glass.           
Through the man's eyes, it looks like he's suddenly 
developed double vision. 

The man takes a deep breath and closes his eyes as the hole 
opens up. Then, WHOOSH!

The entire Earth is pulled like a magnet and the stars that 
would normally be mere specs in the sky become long thin 
lines of light. The inside of the black hole rapidly shoots 
towards the Earth, covering the stars completely, coating 
the Earth in total blackness. 

The man keeps his eyes shut. Fear grips him. His head is 
shaking and it's got nothing to do with the black hole. The 
Earth is approaching impossible speeds; left, right and 
centre, specs of light of every colour shoot passed the 
atmosphere.

BANG. BANG. BANG. Meteors and comets and objects trapped 
inside the hole smack into the Earth. Los Angeles is struck 
again, and again, and again. Bright flashes of light erupt 
with the intensity of a hydrogen bomb. The man keeps his 
eyes tightly shut - But then, who wouldn't?                         
All he can do now is wait to die while the Earth dies around 
him.

The Earth approaches a final hotspot - It's a point in 
space-time called a singularity... And this one's shaped 
like a ring. 
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On the other side of it is pure, hopeful light - a light at 
the end of the tunnel. The Earth accelerates - FASTER, 
FASTER, FASTER - and debris burns up at greater speeds in 
the atmosphere. 

The man's head shakes atop the hill; this time, from the 
Earth's agony. The planet's core rumbles. It looks as though 
the hilltop is going to become a volcano any second. 

And then, POP!

The planet stops screaming.

The sun pops back into life just like that. 

The sunlight has returned to the Earth. SNAP. Just like that 
- like someone just turned on a light bulb. 

The man feels the new sun on his face and opens his eyes. 
Indeed, in the sky above, where it's always been, is the 
sun.

The man smiles, though bewildered. He looks happy, sure, 
but... How did this happen? He starts to chuckle a little, 
relieved - Does it really matter?

He gets onto his feet at last, takes off his headphones and 
turns to face the city.

Then his smile disappears just like that. He steps forward a 
little, mouth open just a tad. He can't believe it...

Los Angeles isn't the Los Angeles he once knew. It's changed 
- changed completely.   

The skyscrapers are taller and the automobiles look more 
advanced than ever before.                                 
The man takes another step forward. On the streets below, 
the residents of the city are walking about like nothing 
happened.                                                                 
Parents walk with their children hand in hand. Businessmen 
go off to work. People laugh and car horns toot. It's just 
like any other Monday morning.   

The man, dumbfounded, looks up at the sun.              
Oddly enough, he can look up at the sun. Because it's 
dimmer!                                                        
It's also much larger. And, even more bizarrely, it's red!

MAN
Oh fuck!

CUT TO BLACK


